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CHAPTER ONE - WHERE IS THE EVIDENCE?

In
my previous book 'The Reptilian Humanoid Elites Among Us: The Greatest
Conspiracy in the World', I revealed that the 'reptile elite'
conspiracy theory (which has been written about by a variety of authors
and is believed by a lot more people than you might suspect) is
actually true but has never been reported accurately. Those who have
written about this conspiracy have added differing variations of their
own but they tend to have a number of consistent themes. The reptiles
are usually ascribed shapeshifting powers and said to take part in
elaborate human sacrifice rituals in places like Buckingham Palace and
Bohemian Grove. The reptiles are usually said to drink blood and it
also seems to be fairly common to claim that the reptiles are invaders
from another dimension and have powers of telekinesis. None of this is
true though. The reptilian aliens are actually called the Vortex and
assuredly not from another dimension. While the basic 'reptile elites'
conspiracy is true many of the details are inaccurate. Perhaps the most
important thing for now though is for people to be aware of this
conspiracy in the first place. The fine details are less important than
the big picture. 

The Vortex reptiles originate from
Kepler-22b. Their home planet is named Vanglour (a translation, so the
theory goes, of a Vortex term which means 'brightest of stars') and
resides in the constellation of Cygnus. Kepler-22b is over twice the
size of Earth and contains a lot of water. It is somewhat more hostile
(the terrain is more rocky and the sun is weaker) than Earth as an
environment but it is habitable. The reptiles are stronger and more
resilient than us and have the ability to thrive in conditions that we
might find uncomfortable. Of course, what we know of Kepler-22b is
limited and in large part redacted by the reptiles. You can be sure
that the reptiles (who have obviously infiltrated the scientific world
on our planet to a considerable degree) will not allow the human
scientific and astronomical community to ever learn too much about this
specific world. Fortunately for the reptiles, and also directly because
of them, our exploration of space has never really begun. The reptiles
have suppressed technology and prevented us from reaching our full
potential. 

As such Kepler-22b maintains an aura of mystery but
we know something of the way the reptiles live and arrange their
society from reports (gleaned from human witnesses who risked their
lives to get this information) on their activities on Earth. Some of
their awful customs (engineering wars, heartless financial crimes) are
strictly confined to Earth and not permitted on Kepler-22b but their
fondness for underground dwellings translates to both of the planets
they call home. While there have been cases of reptiles who got
homesick and asked to go home, for the most part the Vortex seem to
enjoy being posted to Earth. They have immense power and influence in
their positions on Earth and this is something that clearly appeals to
them because they've never left our world. One thing that helps the
Vortex is that they have no conscience. There is no failsafe system of
empathy or compassion that stops them from doing bad things. Given that
their own society appears to be highly advanced and highly organised it
appears then that this conduct is strictly confined to Earth and they
are more agreeable and civil on Vanglour when in the company of their
own kind. This gives you a good indication of how they regard us. They
do not consider our welfare to be of great importance. One might say
that a motivation for the reptiles to come to Earth is freedom. They
are no longer bound by the rules of Vanglour. 

The Vortex have
been on Earth for many centuries and secretly control our major
political and financial institutions. The level of this control means
that humanity has little to no free will and this state of affairs will
only get worse the longer the reptiles are here. Imagine playing a
video game where, although it may seem like you have some degree of
freedom, you are essentially being funelled through a series of
scripted and predetermined situations. The path you follow is already
decided for you but the game disguises this by allowing you to wander
around a level and explore the environment a little bit from time to
time. That's basically what life under the Vortex is like. They
essentially want to turn us into unwitting characters in a giant video
game. They have already gone a long way to doing this. Human beings
have an illusion of freedom but the reality of the situation is very
different. The important thing is to open our eyes and notice that
things are not as they should be. If the reptiles had never arrived on
Earth then the world we live in today would be different and
considerably more equal and peaceful. 

There are certainly not
billions of Vortex on Earth. Most people in the world are still human.
Transporting Vortex reptiles to Earth by use of small spacecraft and
wormholes is a time consuming and expensive affair. It has taken
centuries to build up their numbers. The reptiles are believed to have
lost a few spacecraft in their first attempts to reach Earth but that
certainly doesn't happen now because they are hundreds of years more
advanced than they were in those days and they were highly advanced to
begin with. You can almost picture the Vortex astronomers who
discovered Earth. They must have been amazed and excited when they
deduced that this planet contained civilisations and life. What
especially pleased the Vortex was that life on Earth was primitive
compared to their own civilisation. The reptiles knew that all they had
to do was get to Earth and the planet was theirs for the taking. It was
not a military conquest but one accomplished by stealth and cunning.
There is certainly evidence that the first reptiles on Earth were more
open about their identity and worshipped as Gods but in time the Vortex
domination of Earth became like a secret we had forgotten. It was all
done behind the scenes. 

The Vortex don't just send anyone to
Earth. It isn't a package holiday. They only send their shrewdest and
most ruthless administrators and business minds. Occasionally, from
time to time, some of these reptile infiltrators will mess up or do
something stupid. The punishment for this is a one way ticket back to
Vanglour. Reptiles are not perfect. Sometimes they fall out with the
Vortex council on Earth or do something that might blow their cover.
The Vortex are very good though at nipping these sorts of things in the
bud. They keep a close watch on their many agents on Earth. The Vortex
presence on Earth is substantial enough to dominate key industries and
maintain a foothold in the power structures of our planet. This is the
key to their influence and control. If you control governments, the
world's biggest companies, the banking system and transnational
political and trade bodies then you can shape the world to your own
end. The greatest mystery of all is why we've allowed these crooks to
get away with it for so long. We have fallen for the Vortex propaganda
and spin - which is disseminated through our politicians and media. 

The
reptiles are able to imitate humans to an amazingly perfect level of
sophistication and so many of the influential and powerful people in
the world are in fact reptiles posing as humans. The Vortex also use
android duplicates - which can convincingly pose as humans too. The
android duplicates are not widespread (the reptiles much prefer to
disguise themselves as humans rather than rely on an android because in
the long run an android is more likely to be found out) but simply used
for certain situations. If, for example, a reptile wishes to return to
Vanglour then that android will take over as their 'human character'
for a time. Reptiles also use sometimes androids to pose as their fake
human spouses or even children. If you are running for a major
political office in the United States for example then you'll need to
wheel the kids and spouse out on the campaign trail to get all those
family values votes. The Vortex are well aware of this. 

One of
the obvious problems with the reptilian alien theory is evidence. There
are plenty of (admittedly unconvincing) photographs and films of what
are alleged to be UFOs, ghosts, Bigfoot etc but it's probably safe to
say that no footage of Joe Biden turning into a scaly green humanoid
lizard is ever going to turn up on YouTube. The evidence in this
conspiracy is much more opaque but it does exist if we are willing to
look for it. The reptiles are good at disguising their true physical
selves but the breadcrumb trail from their ancient presence on Earth is
all around us. Later in this book we will discuss the reptile imagery
prevalent in history and architecture but the biggest giveaway to the
Vortex presence on Earth is the state of the world. The direction we
have headed in. If you look around the world today it is patently
obvious that no one in their right mind would have willingly chosen
this state of affairs. 

The inequalities in our societies and
the way the world is run don't make any sense when you stop to think
about it. The rich get richer and the poor are increasingly ignored and
forgotten. Austerity is imposed on ordinary people while tax dodging
companies give their bosses eye watering bonuses. Many people struggle
to pay the bills and keep a roof over their head while the elites live
in huge mansions and fly around in private jets. Why would anyone with
a heart think this was a good system? How is this grotesque inequality
even allowed to exist? If human beings were left to their own devices
we would have long since banished dog eat dog capitalism, the drudgery
of low-wage work, mass animal slaughter, war, and the destruction of
the natural environment. No one in their right mind is happy that these
things still exist. 

They should not exist but they do - and
that's all down to the Vortex. The world you see around you today is
the one the Vortex have manipulated and sculpted over the centuries. It
is not the path that an independent human race would have chosen. The
greedy billionaires, the war mongers, the dictators, the cruel and vile
meat industry, well, these are all reptile inventions. They are all
anomalies which should not exist at all. All the awful things that
blight the world today were invented by the reptiles. Money, poverty,
inequality, televangelism, the meat industry, pollution, war, famine,
reality television, scam phone calls, dictators, online fraud, crooks,
greedy private companies, bureaucracy, heartless bosses, environmental
destruction, and so on. 

Many people have written about the
reptile conspiracy but you'd sometimes be forgiven for thinking that
David Icke was the only person who ever talked about it. Icke merely
picked up the baton from numerous other writers and then added some
rather fantastical flourishes of his own. Icke believes the reptiles
take part in The Most Dangerous Game style antics where they hunt
humans for sport. He believes the reptile elites stage Satanic
sacrificial rituals on the Isle of Wight like characters from a Hammer
Horror film. He believes the reptiles cloud our brains by transmitting
a signal from Jupiter and that the moon is a hollowed out space
station. And so on and so forth. 

Suffice to say, this former
Coventry City goalkeeper has some far out views. Icke is correct about
an alien reptile conspiracy but I would certainly disagree with him on
the nuts and bolts of the conspiracy. I see the reptile conspiracy as
something akin to a covert invasion by an intergalactic colonial power.
An occupation. We are like one of those Cold War Soviet satellite
countries in eastern Europe - only we don't even know it. David Icke on
the other sees these reptiles as inter-dimensional mindwarping invaders
from the fifth dimension - or something like that. 

David Icke
has claimed there are two different types of reptilians - hybrids and
full bloods. Hybrids are, according to Icke, a result of the lizards
breeding with humans. Icke claims the 'pure' lizards are named Dracos
and are the true puppetmasters of the world. The hybrid lizards,
according to David Icke, sometimes don't even know they are lizards and
are unaware that their actions are controlled and orchestrated by the
Dracos. The hybrid lizards usually occupy roles in politics or finance.
There is certainly no evidence though that the Vortex breed with humans
or would even be capable of that. There have been instances where a
human disguised reptile has developed a curiosity concerning human
sexuality and acted upon this but they certainly wouldn't be capable of
creating some star crossed love child who was half human and half
Vortex. 

David Icke uses real life events to argue the case for
his lizard theory. To give an example, Icke would say that wars in the
Middle East were manipulated by our reptile overlords because they feed
off misery and negative energy and as they control governments and the
arms industry they make a fortune from the contracts for weapons and
rebuilding contracts. There is no evidence that the reptiles feed off
energy (as if it is some mystical dark power source) but they certainly
control the arms industry and thus make a great deal of money from
conflicts and wars. According to David Icke's theory, a hybrid could be
engineered into a position of power and authority (like, for example,
becoming the leader of a nation) but be unaware of their true nature
and how they got into this position in the first place. The hybrid
theory is a red herring though. It doesn't have any relevance to the
Vortex domination of Earth.

Icke uses political dynasties to
make his points and offers examples of political families like the
Kennedy family, Bush family, and Clinton family - where generations
(and even spouses) have run for President of the United States. One
obvious flaw with this theory though is that Jeb Bush and Hillary
Clinton were both unsuccessful when they ran for the White House.
Hillary Clinton actually failed in two attempts. If these dynasties are
so powerful why did they fail in some elections? David Icke is right
about lizard elites but wrong about other things. There are no hybrids,
no breeding. The reptiles do not drink blood nor engage in ritual
sacrifice at Buckingham Palace or Bohemian Grove. There is no signal
from the moon trapping us in a Star Trek style holodeck. These
additions are uneccessary and distract from the core conspiracy. Icke
is like a chef who has put too many spices in his stew to the point
where it becomes inedible.

David Icke claims that the
shapeshifting alien reptiles altered the DNA of human beings so that we
were no longer able to access a world beyond five senses. There is
certainly no evidence though that the Vortex do anything like this. On
his website, David Icke once interviewed a woman named Arizona Wilder
who claimed to have seen various famous figures, including Hillary
Clinton and members of the British monarchy, turning into lizards and
drinking blood. Wilder claimed that they wore red robes when they
conducted these ceremonies. As if that wasn't enough, she said the
sadistic (and never captured) Nazi Dr Mengle was part of the blood
drinking Illuminati who helped stage these grisly events! Arizona
Wilder's claims were obviously ridiculous. It is little wonder the
reptile conspiracy is laughed at by many people. My own suspicion is
that Arizona Wilder was most likely a Vortex reptile or android
duplicate used to discredit Icke's reptilian theme. The Vortex have a
track record when it comes to this sort of ruse. 

Most of
Icke's sub-theories in relation to the reptile conspiracy are science
fiction. There is most assuredly not an alien signals station on the
moon trapping us in a gigantic computer game. The elites of the world
do not hunt humans for sport as if they are in a scene from Battle
Royale or Turkey Shoot. Why would the reptiles even need to do that if
they already control the financial and political system on our planet?
David Icke is increasingly beyond the pale these days - and rightly so
you might say. The odd thing about David Icke is that the reptile
conspiracy theory is often attributed to him as if he invented it or
was the first person to propose the concept. This is certainly not the
case at all though. The Reptilian Humanoid conspiracy has been around
for donkey's years and was written about by many people prior to David
Icke. The reptile conspiracy has certainly been durable down the
decades. A number of conspiracy theorists have sensed that something is
deeply wrong the world. It is as if humanity stepped out of an elevator
at some point and became trapped on the wrong floor. 

For some
reason though (maybe Terry Wogan is to blame? *), David Icke became
incredibly famous and so had much more of a platform than that afforded
to the vast majority of conspiracy theorists in history. Along with
(the equally infamous) Alex Jones in the United States, Icke is the
most famous conspiracy theorist in the world. Icke's fame has doubtless
dimmed somewhat in recent years (due to the fact that he doesn't get on
mainstream television anymore and has been booted off most of the main
social media platforms) but most people will still know who David Icke
is and when they hear his name the first thing they will think of is
his shapeshifting lizard conspiracy.  

The main problem
with David Icke is that much of his other work falls to pieces when
placed under any scrutiny. When he wrote about Ted Heath (who was the
British Prime Minister for some of the 1970s) being a paedophile and
child killer, David Icke seemed to use Michael Shrimpton as his source.
Shrimpton is a former barrister who claims that he's an intelligence
agent (of sorts) and said Heath would abuse children and throw them off
his yacht. Unfortunately, Shrimpton is not the greatest person in the
world to use as evidence. He is a notorious fantasist who was once
jailed for claiming that Germany planned to blow up the London Olympics
with a nuclear bomb (Shrimpton had a crackpot theory that Nazi Germany
secretly ran the world and were behind all of the various wars and
terrorist attacks we see today). Suffice to say, Shrimpton was bonkers.
In 2014, Michael Shrimpton was also convicted for having indecent
images of children on his computer. 

David Icke believes that a
cure to cancer was found many years but the reptile controlled health
organisations do not release this cure because they make so much money
from medical bills and cancer drugs. This has some basis in fact
because the Vortex, one would presume, could cure all of our diseases
should they wish. If they've mastered space travel then it stands to
reason that their medical knowledge and technology is far in advance of
our own. However, Icke has also championed Dr Tullio Simoncini.
Simoncini is an Italian doctor who believes cancer is a fungus which
can be treated with intravenous sodium bicarbonate. In 2018, Simoncini
received a 5-year jail sentence for culpable manslaughter of a cancer
patient in 2011. Simoncini had tried to treat a patient's brain tumour
with - you guessed it - sodium bicarbonate. David Icke's disdain for
mainstream medicine is speculated to possibly be a consequence of the
fact that doctors couldn't treat his arthritis sufficiently to save his
football career when he was a young man.

David Icke has often
accused famous politicians and public figures of being Satanists and
paedophiles and is sometimes credited with exposing Jimmy Saville. Icke
often claims that he unmasked Saville before anyone else. Jimmy Saville
was a famous television presenter and DJ in Britain who was well known
for his charity work. Saville got a knighthood and was friends with
Prince Charles and Margaret Thatcher. After he died, it was revealed
that Saville was a paedophile and pervert. Though there were many
complaints against him the police had never taken any action. However,
there is no evidence whatsoever that David Icke spoke about Saville
being a paedophile while Saville was alive. Icke only said this AFTER
Saville was dead and his crimes had been exposed by the media. 

Also,
David Icke's claims of a secret political, celebrity, and establishment
paedophile child abuse ring took a dent because of the Carl Beech case.
Carl Beech got a lot of attention and sympathy (and even some financial
compensation) in Britain when he made claims about a child killing
paedophile ring that included politicians, celebrities, and even army
generals. Beech's claims were exactly the sort of stuff that David Icke
always talked about. However, in 2019, after a huge police
investigation, Beech was jailed after being proven to be a liar and
fantasist. It turned out that Beech was actually a paedophile himself. 

All
the public figures Beech had accused of being child killers and abusers
were completely innocent. Beech was a Vortex agent used to discredit
conspiracy theories. Some of David Icke's work in this respect has
parallels with the recent QAnon movement in the United States. QAnon is
a fringe right-wing group who believe that politicians and celebrities
are involved in a Satanic child abusing conspiracy. These are the
nutters who got involved with a preposterous and patently untrue
conspiracy theory that the Democratic Party and celebrities used a
pizzeria as a child sex trafficking ring. 

Anyway, the problem
with the reptile humanoid theory is that it has been dragged through
the mud through its association with the more dog whistle elements of
conspiracy. This is no accident though. The Vortex know only too well
that conspiracy theories which actually hit the target (and thus
threaten to expose them) can be deflected easily if the messenger is
tarnished by unpalatable cloud cukoo land views on other matters. The
Vortex ere therefore delighted to see David Icke gain headlines for his
crazy views on vaccines and 5G conspiracies because it deflects from
the core truth of their existence. 

Put yourself in the
position of the Vortex. A man comes along and is suddenly the most
famous conspiracy theorist in the world. This man says that alien
reptiles secretly run the world. You are now a trifle concerned. But
then the man goes on to say that cancer can be cured by baking soda and
that vaccines are laced with nanobots designed to turn us into that
cyborg woman at the end of Superman III. You now breathe a big sigh of
relief on hearing this verbal lunacy. The conspiracy theorist who
threatened to expose you has now been discredited. The icing on the
cake for the Vortex is the conspiracy theorist then developing a
distasteful and offensive obsession with Jews and flirting with
right-wing groups. The conspiracy theorist in question has now
effectively blown his own foot off. He is no longer a threat. 

*
David Icke has generally been a figure of ridicule in his home country
ever since he made the change from BBC sports presenter to conspiracy
soothsayer. This mostly stems from a fairly disastrous interview in
1991 on Wogan. Wogan was a prime time live chat show hosted by Terry
Wogan (who was one of Britain's most famous and admired television
personalities) and Icke was chosen as a guest one week. The reason why
Icke was on the show was that everyone (including the BBC it seems)
found it absolutely bizarre that this sports presenter was now
apparently walking around in a turquoise tracksuit proclaiming himself
to be the Son of God and predicting earthquakes and tidal waves were
going to wreak havoc and destroy New Zealand. 

Icke seemed
deadly serious on Wogan and - perhaps inevitably - the audience soon
started laughing at him. When David Icke commented that he was glad to
see a happy joyous spirit in the audience, Terry Wogan pointed out that
the audience were not laughing with David Icke but laughing directly at
him. At this, the audience applauded and Icke was made to seem even
more foolish than he had already been. From that point on, Icke was
largely a figure of mockery and ridicule in Britain. David Icke
believed though that this interview was the making of him. He believes
that it made him unafraid of ridicule and mockery and all the more
determined to deliver his message - however it might be received. 

Around
the time of his first interview with Terry Wogan, David Icke was much
lampooned for always wearing turquoise tracksuits. Icke said that
turquoise was the shade of positive vibrations. During the Wogan
interview, Icke said that wearing black brought negative energy and
auras upon a person. At hearing this, the witty Terry Wogan quipped
that this was rather bad news for nuns and priests. That was generally
one of the reasons why the interview went badly for Icke. He seemed
uptight and taking himself too seriously. The colour turquoise, in case
you were wondering, is associated with meanings of refreshing,
feminine, calming, sophisticated, energy, wisdom, serenity, wholeness,
creativity, emotional balance, good luck, spiritual grounding,
friendship, love, joy, tranquillity, patience, intuition, and loyalty. 

Alex
Jones is the only conspiracy theorist to rival David Icke for fame.
Most people would say that Icke's theories are probably more outlandish
than those of Jones and that Icke is a much better public speaker than
Alex Jones. During a child custody case a few years ago, it was
revealed in court that Alex Jones had been diagnosed with narcissistic
personality disorder. Narcissistic personality disorder, according the
Mayo Clinic, 'is a mental condition in which people have an inflated
sense of their own importance, a deep need for excessive attention and
admiration, troubled relationships, and a lack of empathy for others.
But behind this mask of extreme confidence lies a fragile self-esteem
that's vulnerable to the slightest criticism.' It is not known if David
Icke suffers from any conditions like this. Some have suggested that
Icke might have messiah complex. A messiah complex (Christ complex or
savior complex) is a state of mind in which an individual holds a
belief that they are destined to become a savior today or in the near
future. 

It's probably fair to say that David Icke was a
national laughing stock in Britain when he declared himself the Son of
the Godhead and first started doing television and radio interviews in
a turquoise tracksuit. The main problem for Icke at this time was that
people simply knew him as someone who presented the snooker or bowls on
BBC television. He was seen as an Alan Partridge type of character so
it was somewhat difficult for anyone to take him seriously as a
mystical guru and soothsayer who had a mission to save the world. The
late psychic healer Betty Shine is the person generally credited with
telling David Icke that he was the Son of God and should go and spread
his message in the world. Icke stumbled across one of her books by
accident and felt it was his destiny to meet her. The meeting happened
in 1990 around the time that Icke's career at the BBC ended and he was
still involved in Green Party politics. 

Shine told David Icke
that he would face much ridicule (you didn't need to be psychic to
predict that!) but he should soldier on regardless and spread his
message out into the world. One of the most important things Shine told
Icke was that he wasn't really cut out for politics. This certainly
proved to be the case. Icke very soon became estranged from the Green
Party after his meeting with Betty Shine. 

In 1991, David Icke
went to Peru and claimed to have a mystical experience while viewing a
circle of stones in the ruins of an Inca city. Icke said he felt as if
his body was flooded with energy and that his consciousness was
expanded and transformed. It as soon after this 'mystical' experience
that he launched his new career as a 'New Age' conspiracy theorist.
David Icke's experience at the stone ruins in Peru (where he claimed to
feel a great surge of energy) might not necessarily have been a
mystical experience. Studies have suggested (though never completely
proven) that ancient stone sites do sometimes contain an energy akin to
an electrical charge. One speculative theory for this is the heat and
light that big stones absorb from the sun. 


CHAPTER TWO - VORTEX ECONOMICS

The
most important thing is to focus on the fundamental basics of the
reptile humanoid conspiracy and try to ignore the outlandish trappings
of inter-dimensional beings and Satanists and holographic theories. All
of that stuff is a red herring. The Vortex are motivated by power and
money above all else. A classic example of Vortex economics is
televangelism. This is something that they created purely as a money
making racket (in fact, the roots of televangelism go way back to the
1930s and radio). Televangelism exploits gullible people who are
religious or vulnerable. These people would be far better off just
going to a traditional church but they get lured into this bizarre
world where self-styled 'pastors' in sharp suits deliver motivational
style speeches in shopping mall sized arenas. The followers of these
'churches' are constantly encouraged to donate money and purchase
books, DVDs, and snake oil salesman pills and vitamins (David Icke and
Alex Jones both do this too on their websites). 

Some of these
televangelists are so shameless they've sold pills which they claim can
cure Covid and even 'Holy' water. And where does all this money go?
Well, no prizes for guessing. It goes into the bank accounts of the
sharp-suited hucksters on the stage. The famous televangelists live a
life of luxury with mansions, expensive cars, private jets, and
ostentatious headquarters. The 'ministries' they run are notoriously
dodgy and secretive when it comes to their financial accounts too. 

The
Vortex televangelists came up with a clever angle for their shameless
line of business. They preach what is known as the 'prosperity gospel'.
This movement argues that God wants you to be rich and you can achieve
this by devotion to your ministry. The 'devotion' part means going to
see televangelists perform, buying books and DVDs, and donating money.
In short then you are basically required to do your bit to help Creflo
Dollar add a new wing to his mansion or buy another Rolls-Royce. While
this is undoubtedly going to be good news for the bank manager of the
aptly named Mr Dollar it is hard to see how it is going to make you
personally rich. Quite the opposite in fact. The weird thing is that
the worship of money and wealth runs contrary to the teachings of the
Bible. The Vortex are well aware of this but it seems the followers of
these crooked 'pastors' are not.

Ever notice how these
televangelists always turn out to be conservatives when they air their
political views? I can recall watching one of these channels once and
there was some woman having a go at Britain's NHS and talking about how
God wouldn't approve of a state owned universal health care system.
Excuse me? Why would God be against universal free health care? The
woman in question (whoever she was) was just trying to score political
points but what does health care have to do with the price of fish
anyway? Why was she talking about this on a supposedly religious
televangelist channel? Well, it's an agenda. The Vortex control the
private health companies so of course they are against state owned
national health systems. You can see then how the reptiles unmask
themselves like this in the most unlikely places. 

Another
classic reptile scam is the fake psychic medium. These are the people
who get up on stage and claim to be in contact with the deceased
relatives of people in the audience. There are certainly parallels
between these fake mediums and televangelists. Both are involved in a
big con. A scam designed purely to make money. The con requires a
'performance' and it requires a vulnerable audience willing to believe.


One of the most famous spirit mediums was a man named M. Lamar
Keene in the United States. In the 1970s, Keene released a book in
which he confessed that all of his psychic activities were done by
fraudulent means. Keene said that the other mediums were frauds too.
"The true-believer syndrome merits study by science," said Keene. "What
is it that compels a person, past all reason, to believe the
unbelievable. How can an otherwise sane individual become so enamored
of a fantasy, an imposture, that even after it's exposed in the bright
light of day he still clings to it — indeed, clings to it all the
harder? No amount of logic can shatter a faith consciously based on a
lie."

A universal truth with Vortex elites is that we need to be
deeply suspicious of people in positions of power and those who seem to
accumulate wealth in a way that doesn't seem very fair or proper at
all. And we should be doubly suspicious of people who seem to have had
as many powerful jobs as most of us have had hot dinners. By way of
example, take someone like Ursula von der Leyen. Ursula von der Leyen
was a useless German defence minister but 'failed upwards' (as they
say) and then became an equally useless President of the European
Commission. She is now being groomed for the top job at NATO. Why?
Surely there are many people more qualified than Ursula von der Leyen
for such a position. You know, like people who were actually in the
military or actually did a good job of running something at some point
in their life. 

Ursula von der Leyen's father though was Ernst
Albrecht - who was one of the first ever high-ranking civil servants in
what would later become known as the European Union. Ursula von der
Leyen's career is no accident. She is a Vortex administrator designated
with the ultimate task of creating a European Army. The European Union
is one of the most cherished projects for the Vortex and if this
'entity' had one unified army think of the money the reptiles can
expect to make from defence and weapons contracts. In the same way, the
recent war in Ukraine is clearly Vortex manipulation. The human
Volodymyr Zelenskyy and his brave people have born the brunt of the
aggression launched by the reptile Putin and the Vortex run Kremlin.
The aim of the war is to make money for Western Vortex controlled arms
companies - who will now have to ramp up production to supply Ukraine. 

Given
that the Vortex control both Russia and the Western arms companies you
could say that they can't really lose in this conflict. The Vortex will
also make money from the contracts involved in the reconstruction of
Ukraine. The Vortex were happy to sacrifice Russia (which has been
greatly weakened and exposed as a country that is nowhere near as
powerful as it liked to make out with all of its macho posturing) in
this great plan because they have increasingly come to see Russia as
little more than a giant petrol station. Where does Russia go when the
world runs out of oil or moves onto some other energy source? Well,
nowhere really. They will have no industries or soft power to fall back
on, inward investment in the country has collapsed, and their birth
rate is in terminal decline. It could be that the Vortex have a new
plan for Russia that they have yet to reveal. My own suspicion that the
reptiles are planning for Russia to become a junior partner in a new
power block headed by China. 

By the way, the European Movement
(which is the seed of what became the European Union) was funded by the
CIA in the 1950s. You could say then that the EU was actually the
brainchild of the American Vortex establishment. The reptiles want a
more simplified system for our planet where you have four or five
transnational super blocs rather than  nations in the old
traditional sense. The reptiles don't have the concept of individual
nations on their own planet and find the idea of individual nations
rather odd and cumbersome. The reptiles have never been ones to devolve
power. The reptiles also loathe elections - though they put up with
this system on parts of our planet because they know they can
manipulate the polls. They'll also stage rigged elections in places
like Russia. Though they might go through the motions of pretending to
have an election in Russia you know that Putin is going to win whatever
happens. Political opponents of Putin are put in prison on bogus tax
charges and ballot boxes are tampered with. Take too the case of
Alexander Lukashenko. Lukashenko has been the president of Belarus
since 1994! Characters like this are plainly Vortex creations. 

The
obnoxious Putin's status as a Vortex reptile is more than confirmed by
the fact that no one could actually be stupid enough to think they
could invade and conquer Ukraine (a country with 43 million people and
a large landmass) in a matter of days with 200,000 soldiers - most of
whom were badly equipped and none too thrilled to be fighting a
'brother nation' like Ukraine in the first place. The Vortex knew very
well this conflict would be bogged down into a 'forever war'. An
endless stalemate. The Vortex will now have to decide what to do with
the Putin 'character' they created. Putin is an 800 year-old reptile
and may actually welcome a long overdue retirement on Vanglour. Vortex
disinformation techniques have long been a part of the Kremlin. It
basically involves polluting the information space to create confusion.


What the Vortex want is a monopoly and not just in weapons and
arms. They want a monopoly on everything. A look at the world today
illustrates how successful they have been in moving towards this. The
world is increasingly dominated by a small group of super companies who
seek to purchase any rival company which might potentially provide them
with any competition. This creates a monopoly and gives consumers less
choice. It makes the world homogenised and creates a situation where
more and more wealth ends up in the hands of fewer and fewer people.
This is the Vortex reptile economic system on Earth in a nutshell. You
can forget about the nice family shop because the Vortex aim to put you
out of business. The reptiles want a world where literally everything
is owned by half a dozen companies - which they will of course control.
This would give the Vortex absolute control of the business world. 

One
of the flagship Vortex companies is McDonald's. Now, they control
bigger companies than this fast food franchise but McDonald's is dear
to their hearts because launching this company and making it so
successful was essentially like committing a crime in broad daylight.
McDonald's is an important study guide for the Vortex mind. The way
they operate. All you need to know about the reptiles can be found by
studying McDonald's. Even as a child who was brought up eating meat (I
became a vegetarian in my mid teens) I always had a strange distrust of
McDonald's. I always sensed there was something grim and sinister about
the company beyond the slick public relations and marketing. Ronald
McDonald was absolutely terrifying. You might as well have Stephen
King's Pennywise or John Wayne Gacy as a mascot. 

Going to
McDonald's never felt like a treat to me. I hated the uncomfortable
seats and noise. I never much liked the food either - even as a child
who didn't know any better. I can remember sitting in a McDonald's once
as a child and there were two French tourists at the next table. One of
these young women took a small bite of a sandwich she'd brought in and
within seconds a member of staff aggressively loomed over her and began
shouting that she had to buy something and people were not allowed to
eat their own food in McDonald's. McDonald's is a business and they
want people taking up their seats to purchase something but, even so,
that incident left a bad impression on me. It just seemed over the top
to berate someone for that. 

You can translate that incident to
how McDonald's works as a company. They don't want anyone in the world
to eat anything that doesn't have a McDonald's logo slapped on it. Bad
luck if you have a 'Mc' in your name and try and open a business.
You'll likely end up in court with McDonald's. McDonald's are bullies
when it comes to this. They have that classic big corporation paranoia
where they hate anyone else making money. This is how Vortex
corporations become so big though. They have to be ruthless. McDonald's
always felt to me like a company who were trying too hard to mitigate
something. The happy and patently plastic surface gloss was designed to
mask uncomfortable truths. 

When I got slightly older and
became a vegetarian I obviously deduced what those uncomfortable truths
were. Millions of cows, chickens and pigs are slaughtered every year to
keep McDonald's going. The treatment of these innocent animals is grim
beyond words. The treatment of chickens by McDonald's is famously
horrific. This is a company built on blood and animal misery. It still
is. McDonald's has also been a disaster for the environment. We haven't
even mentioned yet that McDonald's sells junk food and targets children
in much of its advertising! There is no way to spin McDonald's as a
nice company - though they spend billions trying to do exactly this. A
company that kills millions of animals a year is clearly an obvious
villain in the modern world. 

A business like McDonald’s
obviously requires huge numbers (many millions in fact) of innocent
animals to be slaughtered every year to supply 'meat' for their
thousands of branches around the world. These animals are unavoidably
killed in a barbaric and cruel way. Do not listen to anyone who talks
about ethical farming. There is nothing ethical at all about the
horrors of the meat industry. It is cruel and heartless. How can an
industry that murders innocent animals on an industrial scale purely
for profit be ethical or humane? It can't! The meat industry is
something that the human race should have long since banished by now. 

How
do the people who run McDonald’s sleep at night with the knowledge that
their wealth and profits were built on cruelty to animals and the
senseless slaughter of millions of innocent sentient creatures? Do they
have a lump of coal where their heart should be? What is wrong with
these people? They have no compassion or humanity at all. They are cold
and ruthless. Well, they have no compassion and humanity because they
aren't human! They are Vortex reptiles! If you eat meat then you are a
part of this vile and evil Vortex industry. You are contributing to the
profits of companies who make money from exploiting animals. 

If
you use McDonald’s you are facilitating this animal genocide. Stop the
cruel exploitation of animals. You can begin by shunning meat and
businesses like McDonald’s who make their profits from this vile and
despicable industry. There is plenty of stuff you can eat aside from
meat and you'll be much healthier for it. You'll also feel a lot better
about yourself now that you are no longer a part of the evil meat
industry. 

The Center for Science in the Public Interest has
declared that the way McDonald's uses toys to lure children into
becoming customers and junk food addicts at an early age is, well,
rather creepy and disturbing. Believe it or not, McDonald's is the
biggest toy supplier in the world and uses toys as propaganda to hook
children into their brand. "McDonald’s is the stranger in the
playground handing out candy to children," said CSPI litigation
director Stephen Gardner. "McDonald’s use of toys undercuts parental
authority and exploits young children’s developmental immaturity—all
this to induce children to prefer foods that may harm their health.
It’s a creepy and predatory practice that warrants an injunction."
McDonald's has thousands of playgrounds at its branches because it
knows that children can often identify a brand before they even know
what their own name is. 

Geoffrey Giuliano is an actor and
writer who played Ronald McDonald (the creepy clown McDonald's used to
have as a mascot) for The Ronald McDonald Safety Show. Giuliano became
increasingly troubled though by his association with McDonald's. He
eventually quit and became an animal rights activist. "One day," he
said, "as I was getting dressed in the dressing room I found a
memorandum from one of the McDonald's executives and it said: 'To all
personnel re: The Ronald McDonald Safety Show, the purpose of this show
is to increase the public's awareness and especially the young peoples'
awareness of McDonald's goods and services'. I thought, gee, I thought
it was to help kids. The whole act was pretty corny and unbelievable
from the start. The story as we told it was that hamburgers have
nothing to do with a dead cow, that they grow in a happy little patch
and you just go and pluck them away with the purple guy, (Hamburglar)
and all the other characters. They cloaked this wholesale slaughter of
innocent animals in fairytales and PR. I once went to the McChicken
plant where they prepare the chickens to make McNuggets. 

"The
chickens at one end are live and come out dead at the other end. It
smelled terrible. And there was something slippery like goo on the
floor and you knew that this was a place of death. I don't think
there's a human being with a heart that can look at the s*** goes on
there, that killing and that torture and the fear and smell of death in
the air and not be affected by it. After a while it got to be too much,
my conscience got the better of me. These things started to eat away at
me, and over a few months, I decided I can't do this anymore, this is
just sick and pointless. I'm in the process of atoning, and it'll take
many years. One and a half years as Ronald McDonald is equal to about
30 years as an ardent, enthusiastic, animal rights activist, and then
maybe I'll be able to die with a peaceful mind some day. I brainwashed
youngsters into doing wrong. I want to say sorry to children everywhere
for selling out to concerns who make millions by murdering animals."

In
1990, McDonald's took environmental campaigners Helen Steel and Dave
Morris to court after leaflets were distributed in London pointing out
that McDonald's exploited animals for profit and had less than
stringent environmental and work standards. The Scottish Daily Record
reported on the McLibel trial by writing - 'Sickening evidence of
animal cruelty came to light during the trial. Chicks rejected by
McDonald's were dumped into dustbin-sized containers and gassed. One
per cent of McDonald's chickens - 1350 per day - were beheaded without
being stunned, the court heard. The birds supply eggs for McMuffins or
go into McChicken Sandwiches and Chicken McNuggets. Before being
slaughtered, chickens were crammed into sheds with less than the size
of an A4 sheet of paper per bird. Dr Neville Gregory, an expert witness
FOR the fast-food firm, said killing methods for the birds did not
comply with government codes of practice. Earlier in the trial, the
judge watched a video taken by animal activists at the Sun Valley Farm
in Wales where chickens are reared for McDonald's. It showed deplorable
conditions. All McDonald's pigs also had their teeth clipped. For the
last part of their lives, there was only half a square metre of floor
space per pig.' Amazingly, McDonald's even had the front to supply
witnesses in court who denied that any animals suffered in the process
of supplying meat for their business. If you believe that you'll
believe anything. 

Up until 2013, McDonald's had a website for
their employees called McResource Line. You honestly couldn't make this
up, but the website once advised McDonald's employees not to eat
burgers or fries and said ‘eating a diet high in fat puts people at
risk for becoming overweight.’ No wonder McDonald's pulled the plug on
the website for being too truthful! Talk about shooting yourself in the
foot. If McDonald's thinks that fatty fast food is bad for people why
are selling billions of tons of it a year to the general public?
McDonald's is responsible for 43% of the junk food eaten by Americans
each day. This has played a huge part in the rise of obesity and the
decline in long term health. You can't make billions each year selling
people fatty food, fries, shakes, etc, and not have some culpability in
the decline of health among the general population. 

The
McLibel case was damaging to McDonald's because even the judge in the
first case agreed that Steel and Morris were correct in pointing out
that McDonald's food was unhealthy, targeted at children, and
exploitative of workers. It was also revealed that McDonald's had
infiltrated the London Greenpeace group of the defendants with
corporate spies. That's pretty sinister wouldn't you agree? One of
these (human) corporate spies was so disgusted with what they had to do
that they agreed to be a witness against McDonald's at the trial.
Representatives of McDonald's at the trial came across as arrogant and
tone deaf when it came to the issues that London Greenpeace were trying
to highlight. They were simply trying to protect their profits and
didn't really care about the more grim aspects of their business.
McDonald’s spends over $1 billion every year on direct advertising.
That's a big war chest for brainwashing people. 

Animals used
for McDonald’s food have been pumped with all manner of hormones to
create artificial growth. Do you really want to have anything to do
with a company involved in awful things like this? How would you like
to be pumped full of hormones and kept in a cage? In 2009, McDonald's
stopped working with PETA to improve its animal welfare standards in
the United States. McDonald’s has sold well over 100 billion
hamburgers. Just think of how much suffering went into all that meat.
That's millions of mistreated and murdered animals. This is a company
that was built on blood and suffering. The salary of McDonald's Vortex
CEO Chris Kempczinski is 1,189 times higher than that of the median
McDonald’s employee. Kempczinski made more than $10 million in 2020
thanks to compensation and company stocks. $10 million for presiding
over a company that kills millions of animals each year. He must be
very proud of himself. 

A man in London named Frank Yuen was
once sued by McDonald's because he had a chain of Chinese takeaways
called McChina Wok Away. McDonald's spent nearly ten years doggedly
fighting this ridiculous case! The judge ruled (quite rightly) that no
one would be stupid enough to confuse McDonald's with McChina Wok Away.
This was another example of the bullying that greedy Vortex
corporations undertake and try to put anyone in the food industry out
of business. In the book Fast Food Nation, Eric Schlosser said that
McDonald's threatened to sue around fifty publications, newspapers, and
even television stations in Britain in the 1980s for negative coverage
of their company. This is plain and simple bullying. McDonald's do not
like free speech. McDonald's once sued a hot dog stand called McAllan!
This is typical of their petty and mean legal bullying. 

McDonald’s
is the 90th largest economy in the world. It has a bigger GDP than many
countries. How was that financial empire built? On the misery,
suffering, torture, and murder of millions of animals! It's pure blood
money. McDonald's slaughters 30 million chickens a year merely for its
stores in Britain. Imagine how many chickens are farmed and killed by
McDonald's on a global basis. That's animal murder and misery on an
industrial scale that is hard to even fathom. It boggles the mind how
much cruelty and misery this company has inflicted on animals. The
chickens reared for McDonald’s are artificially made bigger and suffer
painful injuries and health complications as a result. Still want that
chicken burger? Are you happy to think you are giving money to people
who are responsible for such cruelty? 

McDonald's was founded
in California by brothers Richard and Maurice McDonald in 1937. They
began as a hot dog stand and then sold barbecue meat. The company only
switched to burgers and fries in 1948. It was the Vortex administrator
Ray Croc who turned McDonald's into a national and global brand after
he persuaded the brothers to give him the franchising rights. Croc
really screwed over the McDonald brothers in the end. They saw little
of the money that the company would make in later decades. Legend has
it that when the brothers tried to launch a new fast food store called
Big M, Croc opened a McDonald's next to them just to make sure their
business would not succeed. 

Ray Croc made a $250,000 donation
to the 1972 presidential campaign of Richard Nixon. The motivation of
Croc was that McDonald's franchisees were lobbying to prevent an
increase in the minimum wage and they felt Nixon was their best bet to
achieve this. In 2019, it was reported that McDonald's had given up
trying to fight raising the American minimum wage after a strike by a
number of its workers. This rather begs the question of why they were
trying to avoid raising the minimum wage in the first place. Greed and
profit is the answer

The advertising regulator in Britain
restricts advertising of products that are high in fat, salt and/or
sugar within 100 metres of schools. In 2019 though, it was reported
that a McDonald's advert for a burger with bacon (called a Big Tasty)
was put at a bus stop outside a secondary school in south London. This
is typical of big Vortex corporations that operate in many different
nations. They always seem to act as if local regulations and laws (not
to mention paying a fair slice of tax) doesn't apply to them. India’s
Hindu population were naturally outraged when they learned that
McDonald's fries contained beef fat. McDonald's had given the
impression for years that fries were cooked in vegetable oil and were
safe for vegetarians to eat. If they lied about this what else did they
lie about? 

McDonald’s has used soy-based feed for cattle that
comes from soy plantations in the Brazilian Cerrado and Bolivian
Amazon. This has made McDonald’s complicit in the 
deforestation of
the Amazon.  When forests are destroyed to produce industrial
meat, billions of tonnes of carbon dioxide are released into the
atmosphere, accelerating global warming. The Vortex don't care about
the environment. Their fake human disguised politicians like to pay lip
service to green issues but in reality they take no action which would
actually deliver a greener planet. They don't ban the slaughter of
animals, curb air travel, limit the use of cars, or do any of the
things which make the planet greener. 

Take the HS2 high speed
rail fiasco in Britain. Ancient woodland and bird habitats were
destroyed for a pointless high speed rail link (most of which was
cancelled anyway) which would mean you got from London to Birmingham
twenty minutes quicker. Who cares? Was the environmental destruction
really worth it? Of course not. The only reason it went ahead was
because the Vortex reptiles who run the private train companies were
going to make money out of it. Anyone with half a brain cell or heart
would have used the money to improve existing rail services and make
train travel cheaper. That would be environmental. 

McDonald’s
specifically targets children because they want to get people young so
they will be lifelong patrons. McDonald’s also knows that children tend
to be conservative in what they will eat and will always go for junk
food over anything healthy or challenging. McDonald’s also knows that
junk food can become an addiction so if they hook children on bad
eating habits these children are more likely to carry on eating at
McDonald’s even when they get older. Anyone who really cared about
healthy eating and what they put in their body would not eat at
McDonald’s. It is therefore in the interests of McDonald’s that as many
children as possible grow up thinking that junk food is normal. Up
until 2012, McDonald's used 'pink slime' in its burgers. This is
basically fatty trimming soaked in ammonium hydroxide. So if you've
been a long time user of McDonald's you've basically eaten something
that is more or less on a par with dog food in terms of quality. 

McDonald's
is what you might describe as a dinosaur style company. They
established themselves during eras when less was known about nutrition
and important topics like animal welfare and the environment were not
such big issues as they are today. McDonald's is basically a 1950s
company trying to operate in the 21st century. We know (and they know)
that selling people junk food and killing millions of animals a year is
(to say the least) a pretty grim and horrible way to operate a business
and bad for animals, public health, and the environment. But people are
hooked on junk food and McDonald's are hooked on money so the company
uses misdirection and propaganda to pretend they offer healthy menu
items or actually care about the environment or animal welfare. The
last one in particular is impossible for McDonald's to square. If they
really cared about animal welfare they wouldn't kill millions of them a
year to make money would they? 

In the documentary
Jungleburger, the Marketing Director of a meat processing factory in
Costa Rica admits that he supplied McDonald's. Costa Rica's rainforests
have been devastated by cattle ranching. If we all ate a plant based
diet there would be no need need for this industry and no need to cut
down rainforests for cattle ranching land. 

Companies like
McDonald's are part of a vicious circle that is destroying the ecology
of our planet. The corporations spend a lot of money on public
relations to mitigate the 
bad image their activities rightly earn but we know that deep down they don't really care. They only care about profits. 

Studies
at the Scripps Research Institute in California found that McDonald’s
food is as addictive as hard drugs because the all the sugar and salt
triggers dopamine and makes your brain think you have been rewarded
with a hit of some addictive substance (which is true, your body has
received a hit of an addictive substance but a harmful one). 
The
unhealthy nature of fast food is a big part of the addiction. People
come to crave this salt festooned sugar laden food and it locks them
into unhealthy eating habits which affect their weight and long term
health. 

The American Institute for Cancer Research said - "The
evidence from the expert report that red meat is a cause of colorectal
cancer is convincing. This evidence is much stronger now than it was in
the mid-1990s. Red meat contains substances that are linked to colon
cancer." There is now considerable evidence which links meat eating to
a number of medical conditions. We would all be much healthier if we
consigned the meat industry to history (where it belongs) and ate a
plant based diet. One day in the future people are going to look back
and be disgusted and amazed there was once a time when the human race
slaughtered animals in the millions for food despite already having
plenty of alternative cruelty free things to eat. It is dinosaur
corporations like McDonald's that prop up the vile meat industry. We
must overthrow the reptiles to change this state of affairs. 

In
2006, an index by the Fraser Consultancy named McDonald's the most
unethical company in the world. 'Fast-food giant McDonald's has been
named the most unethical firm in the world because of its business
conduct, including the way it treats its suppliers,' wrote Supply
Management. 'The firm was ranked least ethical in an index compiled by
the Fraser Consultancy, which assessed 42 brands from sectors ranging
from food to fashion. The report, The Ethical Reputation Index, was
based on responses from more than 1,300 consumers. It assessed how
ethical practice influences consumers in their purchasing. McDonald's
picked up the worst rating, with 35 per cent of the UK population
describing the way it treats suppliers, staff, customers and the
environment as poor or very poor. Nike and Shell also occupied the
worst 10 slots, as did Barclays, BP and Camelot. Oil and fuel were the
worst-rated sectors, followed by clothing. Workforce exploitation was
the most important ethical concern for consumers (34 per cent).'

In
2020, Mic Wright wrote - 'The ethics of loving McDonald’s are not
simple. In fact, it’s not ethical at all – there are all sorts of
horrible issues that most of us seem able to push to the back of our
minds. The McLibel trial in the ’90s, today’s McStrike campaign by
exploited workers, the revelation that McDonald’s had semi-secretly
been cooking its fries in beef dripping, that it served tainted meat at
some of its Chinese restaurants, that it has ruthlessly exploited
zero-hours contracts in the US and elsewhere, that in 2002 it
introduced the McAfrika while famine was ravaging half of the
continent, the continuing accusations of wage theft that drives pay for
employees at some locations below minimum wage… the list of issues both
contemporary and historic is long. Capitalism is a clever beast and
McDonald’s knows how to evolve when it’s beaten – not just by
introducing more healthy options, but framing itself as a ‘treat’
rather than a central plank of many of its consumers’ diets. Yet the
cuddlier, friendlier version of McDonald’s in the 2020s is still a
union-busting, waste-creating dragon squatting on its horde of gold
while its workers remain largely underpaid and undervalued. Throughout
its history, it has used strategies in restaurants across the world to
keep trade unions out and avoid or undermine other means of worker
representation.'

In 2018, the Human League Uk wrote - 'In August
this year, leading McDonald's investors wrote to the company's
leadership urging them to take action on the issue of chicken welfare.
When investors see the need to take such a step, it isn't a good sign.
McDonald's ads are formulated to reassure viewers about the supposed
'quality' of their products. In one recent ad, we see pop-holes being
opened in the morning to release chickens into the field, and there are
shots of the chickens roaming and looking healthy. This is far from the
reality of how meat chickens are reared in McDonald's supply chain.
Most people simply don't know the difference between egg-laying hens
and meat chickens, and this is a convenient fact McDonald's are keen to
exploit. McDonald's uses free-range eggs and organic milk. But the
chickens used for McNuggets and other items — who are far more numerous
— are crammed into sheds and born into bodies which are bred to suffer.
There is a real gap in McDonald's animal welfare policies which is
causing immense suffering. Why don't meat chickens deserve better
welfare? McDonald's has been spouting out the same old stock response
to their customers over and over again, not caring to engage in an
actual conversation about the issue.'

As more and more people
rightly become disgusted by our treatment of animals and the bland
hegemony of fast food corporations with their less than ecological
business empires, maybe one day in the future companies will operate
without harming any animals. If we can throw off the heartless Vortex
who run our world then this future is perfectly possible. Veggie
burgers are pretty good now. Quorn is a decent substitute for chicken.
Soy milkshakes are as good as milk ones. Why on earth do you need to
murder millions of animals for a food business? There are plenty of
other things we can eat. McDonald’s is the key to understanding the
Vortex. It is their modus operandi. An unethical company which
brainwashes the population. McDonald’s is well aware that it is an evil
and grotesque company so it uses misdirection, propaganda, and bullying
to deflect this. It seeks to disguise what it truly IS. And this is
exactly what the Vortex reptiles do on a global scale.

The
Vortex control all the famous fast food chains in the world. The fast
food industry is worth well over $500 billion a year on a global scale
so one can see how much money this brings in. McDonald’s certainly do
not have a monopoly on animal misery. KFC, Burger King and all the rest
are equally grim. The Vortex reptiles also control nearly all of the
clothing and footwear industry. It was the reptiles who came up with
the concept of the 'sweatshop' which exploits workers in poorer parts
of the world. It was also the reptiles who came up with this mad system
where everything is outsourced to save money. You'll phone up your
local train station in England to ask when a train is due and end up
talking to someone in an Indian call centre! 

You probably
won't be surprised to learn that the Vortex invented the concept of the
Ponzi scheme (a form of fraud that lures investors and pays profits to
earlier investors with funds from more recent investors). Bernie
Madoff's arrest was staged to give the impression that the financial
system is regulated and has rules. The actual truth is that there are
no rules at all in finance and it's more like the Wild West than a
system that is policed. Madoff is now back on Vanglour - where he works
as an accountant. After the financial crash of 2008 (which was caused
by a few greedy reptiles in finance) it was ordinary people who had to
pay the price through austerity. You'll notice though that the Vortex
made sure that governments bailed out the banks they controlled. 

Another
Vortex controlled company is Nestlé. Nestlé own virtually everything in
their field and are considered to be one of the most unethical
companies in the world. They have been involved in selling substandard
baby milk, causing droughts in poor areas of the world, contaminating
water, exploiting child workers, creating deforestation in Africa
through the cocoa bean industry, chasing up money owed to them by
Ethiopia while Ethiopia WAS in the grip of a famine!, mislabelling
products, purchasing milk from a farm owned by Robert Mugabe's wife
(despite international sanctions), and taking millions of gallons of
water from rivers and creeks in the United States - thus stealing
something which is a natural resource and should belong to the American
people! And so on. You could write an entire book about how crooked
Nestlé is.

Kraft is a Vortex controlled American multinational
with a long history of fraud. In 2010, Kraft purchased the beloved
British chocolate company Cadbury's. We see this model over and over
again in the reptile world. Beloved ethical brands are purchased by
vile monoliths and thus leave consumers with less and less ethical
companies to choose from. Kraft pulled Cadbury's out of the Fairtrade
agreements (which stipulate that cocoa producers must be paid a minimum
price) and also made Cadbury's chocolates smaller and crappier. Kraft
have also put animal (cow) gelatine in chocolate and sold this in parts
of the world where people don't eat beef for religious reasons. 

The
Vortex reptiles naturally control all the internet giants. They spy on
you, bombard you with adverts, and facilitate a system which is
paradise for criminals and scammers. 
You can see the Vortex
business model in action with something like Amazon. Why does Amazon
have a complete monopoly on online shopping? Shouldn't every nation
have their own version of Amazon? Why is it just Amazon and Amazon
alone? Because this is what the reptiles want. They want to 'Amazon'
the entire world. 

The world needs successful and thriving
companies because they create jobs for people and supply us with goods
and services. However, these companies need to be varied and ethical.
We shouldn't have to live in a world where five or six companies own
literally everything and act as if they can do what they want - be it
avoiding tax, stealing water, spying on us, destroying the environment,
being cruel to animals, and all the rest of it. We must displace the
reptiles though before we have any chance of building a new more
ethical world to live in. 


CHAPTER THREE - REPTILE DEFLECTION
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